Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-December 2024

Safety:  We are continuing with our required safety drills. Pick up and drop off at Grandview seems to be going well.  We are doing a much better job of making sure all doors are closed and locked as required.  Even with the construction, everyone is making sure we do not have issues.  We did not have any new reports to our Stop tip line the last 30 days.  We continue to make it available on our website as well as posting throughout the buildings.  We continue to work closely with our police and fire partners to ensure the safety of our students, staff and facilities.

Athletics:  Winter sports are up and running with games already beginning.  On the girls side, we have varsity and jv basketball at the high school level and 6th grade and 8th grade at the middle school level.  On the boys side, we have varsity, jv and freshmen at the high school level and 7th grade and 8th grade at the middle school level.  For Grandview, we have 3rd grade and 4th grade on the girls side and third, fourth and fifth on the boys side.  For cheerleading, we have varsity and jv for high school as well as a middle school cheer squad.  We also have an indoor track team who have been working hard.  Their meets will begin in January.  Coach Herron is very optimistic for both our indoor and outdoor season.
This year, our girls varsity team will be traveling to Gatlinburg over the holidays to play in a tournament while the boys varsity team will be hosting our Swauger Holiday Classic between Christmas and New Years.

Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  One of our buses broke down this month and is currently in for service.  We do have a new bus ordered and are just waiting on delivery.  New bus delivery across the state has been very slow for the past 24-30 months.  
